Visioning Meeting Minutes




July 24/2009

Location: Heather Martin’s house on Salt Spring Island

Time:
10:00-4:00

Attending: Beth Trotter, Linda Chan, John Hilditch, Lynn Walker, Janet Lironi, Heather Martin, Brock Brown, June Fukushima, Rod House, Joanne Marks, Shelly Hilditch, Sally Kimpson, and Isy House
Facilitators: Brock, June, Rod

Minutes: Isy

10:00 Introductions and overview for the day by Brock following a 10 min. sit. Handout on “The Five Phases of Appreciative Inquiry” (included). An explanation was given on this format and then adopted for the mtg.

#1 Define:
 This meeting is a follow up from the June Umbrella mtg. where we became aware of the need for more time to discuss issues around development in VVC.
#2 Discover:

A. We broke into small groups of 4 for about 10 mins. to reflect on what about VVC we most value, appreciate, find nourishing and inspiring. The large group reconvened and constructed a master list. Common themes were:

1. We value our leaders, in particular, Beth and Heather. We appreciate for them coming forward to bring the dharma to us and to help connect us with other vipassana communities.

We value the opportunity to practice through… 
a) the study group 


b) regular sits

2. We value our sangha and the opportunities for connecting, sharing and belonging with people of like values. We noted the support provided to an individual in need ie: illness.

3. We value the dharma and dharma talks: the accessibility, structure and practicality of the teachings.

4. We value retreats of varying lengths for beginners and new people as well as for experienced practitioners.

5. We value the dedication and quality of volunteers and appreciate the opportunity to give service.

6. We value that VVC functions on the generosity of dana, including the availability of dana funds to attend retreats or courses (via Scholarship committee).

7. We value our connection through the email list and web site.

8. We appreciate the Mudita/Joy of being in community.
B. Beth and others gave a bit of a history and insight into how VVC has evolved. A women’s group began in 1999 and some of those members went on to take the Dharma Leadership program in 2001. They shared their teachings, continued regular morning sits and held the first retreat. In 2002 the Umbrella group was formed as a decision/working arm of the growing VVC community. Heather was asked to partner with VVC in 2006 and be our Dharma teacher. The website was launched. At present VVC supports study group, monthly community sits, weekly home sits, non-residential retreats, occasional guest speakers and a web site.  There was much appreciation for all the work of past volunteers.

#3 Dream:
We had an open “brainstorming” session on common ideas and dreams for the future of VVC:

1. Retreats:
Idea: There is presently one dedicated sitting each year for experienced practitioners. There is support to increase this. 

· The level of instruction given at such retreats is different than that given at beginner retreats.

Idea: There is presently one dedicated sitting each year for beginners. There is a wish for more access for beginners.

· This could be through developing an 8 week “introduction to Meditation” evening course.

· Also, if monthly sits at the Yoga studio were increased to weekly, then one sit each month could focus on instructions for beginners. 

· The teaching roles could perhaps be shared by those in our community who have/are taking the Leadership programs.

Idea: There is a wish for longer residential retreats. 

· We may want to partner more with the “Gatehouse” on Salt Spring Island for week long retreats, but it was noted that we already have easy access to there.

· We may want to develop residential retreats at Queenswood with the idea of accommodating different needs ie: 3-4 day retreats. 

· We may want to invite an Ajahn.

#2 Sits: 

Idea: There is a desire for a “hub,” a common, known gathering place to build community around.

· The yoga studio would be a likely location for weekly sits on Sunday but availability would need to be checked.

· Sits could be structured to include a host to welcome newcomers.

Idea: There is a desire to continue home sits weekly. Homes provide the personal and more accessible approach for many people.

· There is great valuing of being part of a small group; but most of the established groups are not open to new members. Can we encourage new practitioners to start their own home sitting groups?

· The group that sits in various homes finds that different folks will attend depending on the neighbourhood the sit occurs in. Convenience increases attendance.

· There are opportunities to provide sittings to fit the needs of different people ie: half days. A recent 10:00-3:00 day sitting was a great success, filling the10 spaces with in 2 days of being announced.

#3 Community Building opportunities:
Idea: There is a wish to get to know our sangha better.

· Perhaps more pot luck gatherings: after retreats or just in homes 3-4 times a year. Ideally these would have an element of “structured inquiry” and not just social chat.

· Ideally each person would be connected to a small sitting group of about 8 people.

· We could reintroduce the use of the “buddy system,” used in the Study Group to help folks connect, especially beginners. Some people have had their “buddies” for years and really appreciate the care and support from them.

· A bulletin board could be used to post information, classes, and sits.

· There is a desire to feel more connected with the larger Vipassana community ie: to share teachers that are in the area of Vancouver, Seattle and Salt Spring.

#4 Confusion over VVC identity:
Idea: We wish to distinguish ourselves from other Vipassana Groups.

· A brochure could be developed for hand out– Sally has one by the Bellingham group.

· More information could be provided on the web site once we flush it out.
· We need to develop a mission statement and a definition of who we are.

· We need more clarity around our structural organization, especially the “Umbrella Group.”

· We need more clarity around our budget and use of dana.

We took a 45 minute break for a delicious pot luck lunch then reconvened.

	#4 Design:
	#5 Delivery:

	1. A handout was distributed; this one was on Gradient Voting. June explained the process with use of an example.

	The group passed the motion to implement this method of decision-making for a 6 month trial.  Re-evaluate in Dec/Jan.


	2. A definition of “Umbrella Group” was worked on but not adopted.  Ideas included the words “organizing, visioning, facilitating body of VVC.” 
A list of our names on the web as to “who to contact” for more information would make the group more transparent.
June lead us through the process using gradient voting. The group supported the definition work but felt more development was necessary.

	-John to further develop the definition after receiving the Mission Statement information from Sally. He will present at the Sept. Umbrella mtg.
 -Rod to post this information on the web once it is endorsed.
-follow up with who will develop the brochure.

	3. A Mission Statement for VVC was worked on but not adopted. The group supported further development by a focus group.
Ideas included “- support and promote growth of Vipassana Insight meditation practice; 

-facilitate, foster, promote, sustain sangha; 

-an open, inclusive entry to meditation practice;

-access to a broad range of Theravada teachings as practiced in SE Asia.”

	Janet, Heather and Sally to develop the statement and to present at the Sept. Umbrella mtg.

	4. Program work:
· A motion was passed to support the development of an 8 week course specifically for beginners. It was also agreed to continue to focus one weekend retreat each year for beginners.

· At least one dedicated weekend retreat a year for experienced
meditators will continue with the intention of more in the future.

	-Heather, Janet, Beth, Lynne W and Brock to develop this course and to present at the Sept Umbrella mtg.



	· Brock was in contact with Birken and Ajahn Sona would be available to lead a retreat in 2010. 


	-to be followed up in the year ahead

	5. Date for next Umbrella Group mtg:

Agreement to meet in Sept. but need to find a date that works for the majority.
	Isy to poll the Umbrella group via email to determine the best date to meet in Sept.


	6. Home sits vs Yoga Studio sits;
There was much discussion around the benefits of home sits and the benefits of a dedicated space (Studio) for weekly sits. There is a desire to not promote one over the detriment of the other. The group decided that more information was needed before going forward with weekly Studio sits. For example: Would the group which currently meets Sun night be willing to change home sits to another night? What would the support be for coming to home sits and studio sits each week? 

Money would be available for a 1 year trial (or shorter, depending on rental space agreement) to support Studio sits if they were not self sustaining.

	-Sally to check with Helga re: availability of the Studio on Sunday evenings and length of term for Studio rental. 
-Rod, Brock and Isy to survey via email the members of home sit groups as to their interest in supporting Sun. evening Studio sits. 

	7. Community Building:
· The group liked the use of “buddies” through the Study Group, perhaps this might lead to more home sit groups starting up. 

· Connecting to the larger Vipassana community was viewed as valuable.
	-more discussion needed on how to make it work well when folks come and go.
- Heather and Janet volunteered to be resource people.

	8. Communication:

· A brochure is to be developed with information on VVC.


	-follow up with who will develop the brochure.



	· New members are becoming active in the Umbrella Group. Welcome to newest member, Joanne Marks. 

· There was discussion around more formalized roles and membership but the general feeling was that our present fluid style is working well. 


	-Rod to contact all names on the Umbrella Group email list to see if they still want their names on it or not.

	9. Volunteering:
· There was acknowledgement that the actualizing of dreams for VVC is a process and will take time.
	-Folks are encouraged to volunteer or follow up on projects that they are passionate about.



	· June’s leadership in guiding us through the use of gradient voting and clarification of issues was outstanding.


	- June to continue in this role for the Sept meeting and hopefully longer.

	Bring forwards for Sept mtg:

1. Voting on definition of Umbrella Group and Mission Statement.

2. Who will develop a VVC brochure?

3. Update on development of 8 week Beginner’s course.

4. Update on support for home sits versus Studio sits and Studio availability.

5.  How to implement an effective “buddy” system.




11.  Issues List:

1. Assessment of Gradient Voting at Dec/Jan meeting.

2. More discussion on budget and scholarship fund and criteria for grants.
3. To look at other Retreat formats, lengths and locations and the inviting of guest teachers.
4.  To foster more communication/connection within VVC and with the larger Vipassana community.
